Socialist Health Association Audit Report 2019
The audit was carried out by James Gill, lay auditor, in the week commencing the 8th March 2021. The financial year of the Socialist Health Association is the calendar year, so income and expenditure between 1st January 2019 and 31st December 2019 was audited.
The Socialist Health Association has three accounts: a current account, a savings account, and a PayPal account. From September 2018, the SHA Chair and Treasurer were the signatories of the current account and savings account, while the PayPal account was controlled by the Chair and Ken Smith who is providing admin support.
The balances at the end of 2019 stood as follows:
· Savings: £21,028.67 (down £9,902.98 from £30,931.65 at the end of 2018)
· Current: £5,615.97 (up £4,906.89 from £709.08 at the end of 2018)
· Paypal: £95.00 (down £1,670.02 from £1,765.02 at the end of 2018)
The overall decrease in cash at bank (including PayPal) was £6,691.11.
Expenditure
Traditionally, the audit is carried out over the course of a day's meeting between the auditors and officers, but this was not possible in 2020 due to the pandemic. I received electronic transaction records in November
2020. Having reviewed these, I requested invoices or receipts for approximately forty transactions. In March
2021, I was provided the requested documents.
As in 2018, travel and accommodation expenses formed a material component of the overall expenditure of the association. Although 2019 expenses were lower overall than 2018, they were still well above the average for the decade. Officers should ensure the expenses policy is clear, well-understood, kept up-to-date, and consistently applied.
One-off legal expenses of £5,816 were reported in this financial year, as expected.
Five direct debits totalling £438.61 taken in error from the current account were refunded following a prompt challenge by the officers.
For future audits, it will assist the auditors if clear records are kept to demonstrate the standing financial order regarding unbudgeted expenditures over £1,000 has been followed.
Income
Income from affiliations, membership, and donations all declined between 2018 and 2019. In particular, I note with regret that income from affiliations fell from £5,879.00 in 2018 to £329.00 in 2019.
A reconciliation exercise between membership numbers and membership income would provide additional assurance.
Budgeting and Reporting
Income and expenditure for 2019 was not presented against a financial plan by the officers. Central Council should expect a financial plan to be set and monitored throughout the year by the officers.
In the audit of the 2018 financial year, the auditors recommended the officers make plans to modernise the association's book-keeping and membership record systems, in order to strengthen financial monitoring. This recommendation stands.
Summary
I am assured of the accuracy of the account balances, income and expenditure for 2019.
